AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

Thursday, November 10, 2011

McDonald’s, Freeport, Maine
Executive Committee Attendees: 
Larry Dyer, Roger David, Mary Riendeau, Scott Dyer, Peter Roderick, Paul Hahn, John Mullens, Kim Sanders, Carrie Walia, Doug Ofiara
Guests: Bryan Wentzell-AMC Maine Policy Manager, Lindsay Bourgoine, AMC Maine Policy Associate
1. Introduction and welcome—presented by Larry.

2. Motion was passed to accept the September 8, 2011, minutes with two minor corrections—Passed unanimously.

3. Treasurer’s report—presented by Larry. A motion was made to table the discussion until the next meeting. Passed unanimously.
4. Nominating committee. Paul said that this would be Jeff Aceto’s last year as Outings Chair. He said this was really a two-person job and they would need to look for new co-chairs. Diane would also need a replacement as Membership Chair. Laura had expressed interest in rejoining the Executive Committee. A motion was made to expand the Webmaster position to co-chairs in charge of electronic communications, including web communications. Paul said that he would contact Tim and Laura. Passed unanimously.
5. Larry gave an update on the upcoming AMC annual meeting on January 28. 
6. Common Ground Fair, L.L. Bean and other venues. Larry said it was difficult to get coverage. Paul said that we needed to make our display more interesting. Bryan suggested working with the AMC on displays and possible staffing. Lindsay said that displays could be stored at their office in Portland.
7. Leaders and membership. John said that there was discussion at the fall gathering at the chapters committee about a process to verify a leader’s status prior to leading a trip. 

8. Budget preparation. Larry said he would get forms to committee chairs to project what they would need and asked for them to be completed by December 15.
9. T-shirts and other merchandise. Carrie said that Diane is planning to order more merchandize before she exits the committee. Carrie passed around sample shirts.
10. The financial policy for trips was presented by Larry. Peter said that this was covered in the revised Leaders’ Handbook. He suggested using that as a starting point. Larry said they were most concerned with whether extra money was refunded to participants or went back to the chapter. The committee discussed how long to keep trip financial records. Paul suggested one year.  Larry said that he would draft something and send it to the committee.

11. Feedback on the annual meeting was presented by Larry. He said there was a lot of positive feedback at the meeting. Larry said that he was willing to go back to Kieve for a weekend for workshops and the annual business meeting on October 19, 2012. Roger said that they were proposing a recreational weekend early in the summer. Larry said that he and Roger were willing to try this next year.  Peter said that he had suggested a dinner for the annual meeting. Larry asked the committee for direction about what they would like to do. There was discussion. The committee agreed to a dinner and business meeting in Portland the first weekend in November. Larry said he would cancel Kieve and would work on the weekend.

12. Larry presented the committee reports. He reported on outings for Jeff. He is working on the winter series. Kim reported on the Young Members Committee. She did her first hike this weekend. They had eight new members participate. She said that she would like to do a trip to Little Lyford and have a social event once a month. John reported on Meetings and Education. They are holding joint programs with Maine Audubon. Doug reported on the Trails Committee. Their last scheduled trail day was on Saturday. Numbers seem to be holding steady at six to eight per trip. Doug said they would like to try to get more young members involved, possibly through involvement with schools. John said that Doug should feel free to come to any of the evening education programs and give a pitch about trail work. Peter reported on MWI. They are going to work on the web page for the committee. All of the camps now have firewood. Peter will be leading a trip in late February. Carrie thanked the committee for her crampons. Larry said that he and Roger were acting as committee liaisons.

11. Bryan reported on a proposed feasibility study for a Maine Woods National Park. Bryan said they are following the LURC meetings carefully. Lindsay has been attending all of them. LMF is currently out of funding. Lindsay reported on how to get more people outside in Maine. They are working with a variety of groups. Their idea is the Great Maine Outdoors Weekend. The goal is to have 100 activities on March 2, 3, and 4.
12. The next meeting is on January 12, 2012.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by Mary Riendeau
